
10 AM Bible Study
every Wednesday

Office hours
Wednesdays-
Pastor at FGLC
11:00 - 1:00 

May  21-  Council
Meeting 5:30 PM

First Grace
Notes

May 2025

Mark Your Calendars

Interim Pastor: Christopher Staley
 PO Box 143, 615 State Street

Osage, IA 50461
641-832-1098

Ways to stay connected with FGLC:
*website: firstgracelutheran.com
Youtube:  First Grace Lutheran Church - Osage
*Instagram: @fglc2024
Facebook: First Grace Lutheran Church

**Please see calendar on the last page
for more events or scan this QR code

for the calendar.

Confirmation classes
are completed for

now. They will start
again in the fall.

1 Peter 1:3
Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! In his great mercy 
he has given us new birth into a living hope through the resurrection of 
Jesus Christ from the dead,

Congratulations to our 5
graders on their First

Communion held at the Easter
Worship Service on April 20,

2025. Our hearts are full as we
witnessed them take their first

steps in receiving the Lord’s
Supper.  The 5  graders are

Brevin Mitchell, Oliver
Williamson, Justin Huffman,

Morgan McRoberts, 

th

th

Kade Herrick, and Jett Kuper.

We are trying to update our membership information. Please furnish the
information found below for each member of your family, if you have it. You
may not have all of this information, but anything provided will be very
helpful. There is a master list at the church if you want to see what is needed
for your family. There are also copies of this form at church, or print off the
copy on page 10 of the newsletter, or use an electronic version found on our
website at firstgracelutheran.com. Please fill out online, or return any forms to
the church to the box in the sanctuary, or give to Jayne Olsen, our council
secretary. Thank you!

May 11- Children 
will sing at 

Worship and
Last day of Sunday School



Remember

Pastor Staley

It only just occurred to me that this word is significant both
at the beginning and ending of our Lenten journey. On Ash
Wednesday, we hear the words, “Remember that you are dust
and to dust you shall return.” And then, on that fateful first day
of the week at the tomb we heard in Luke’s account what the
two men said to the women, “Remember how he told you, while he was still in
Galilee, that the Son of Man must be delivered into the hands of sinful men and be
crucified and on the third day rise.”

It is true for me anyway, that I need reminders sometimes, at least for some
things. When I was a much younger person, like most young people, the thought of
my own mortality was way below the horizon. I behaved often as though I was
immortal, engaging in activities that could have gone badly wrong, even in a fatal
way. But now that I’ve gotten grayer and have seen a lot more, I really don’t need
a reminder of my mortality, or of the frailty of life, or of the sinfulness that
surrounds me and that is within me. These things are impossible to ignore and
won’t let me forget them.

What I do need a reminder of, on the other hand, is the truth of Easter morning.
Jesus rose, just like he had said he would. “He was put to death for our trespasses
and raised for our justification” (Romans 25 RSV). And now that he has ascended
into heaven, he is seated at the right hand of the Father, interceding for us. But
most importantly, I need to be reminded that Jesus didn’t just do this for us. I need
to be reminded that he did this for me,

Several years ago, one of our sons went with a youth group to a different
church’s worship service that was more contemporary. When he returned, I asked
him what he thought about it. As most teenage boys are, he was difficult to
impress. He sort of liked the music and the people seemed nice and there were
many more young people there. He also mentioned that they had communion. At
this, I responded with “Oh, really?” He said, “Yeah, but it was different. It was just
set up on a table in the room and people could go to it if they wanted, but they
didn’t have to. I went and had it, but there was no one there to give it to me and to
say to me, ‘for you’. It didn’t seem like communion at all.”

In Luther’s Small Catechism in the section on the Lord’s Supper is the question,
“When is a person worthy to receive the Sacrament?” To this comes the answer:
“Fasting and other outward disciplines are indeed good preparation, but people
are truly worthy and well prepared who believe these words, ‘Given and shed for
you for the forgiveness of sins.’ But those who do not believe these words or who
doubt them are unworthy and unprepared, for the words ‘for you’ require truly
believing hearts.

Remember, “for you” is the message of Good Friday. Remember, “for you” is the
message of Easter. May God help you always to remember this.



Mark your calendars 
with these exciting Summer Dates! 

*High School Youth Mission Trip-May 31-June 8, 2025 
*Confirmation Sunday-June 15, 2025 
*Bible Camp-July 7-9, 2025 
*Vacation Bible School-Monday, August 4-Thursday, August 7, 2025 All of our fabulous activities are that way
because the dedicated volunteers make them that way! Please prayerfully consider donating time with us this
summer to make all of this work! Information on each will be out soon! 

Monthly Matters - Youth News





Discipleship: It was reported that the King of Kings movie was well attended with 620 people attending with many
good comments. Three trailers of cans were taken in the month of  April. The Prayer chain will be up and running
soon.  

Property:  It was discussed that rent of the Senior Center will increase starting in May. They are looking for
volunteers to help clean the church once a week. They will check the Time and Talent sheets. 

Faith Formation: Lent and Easter went well with all of the activities and services.

Resource: The committee did not meet this month. A fundraiser is being planned. 

Youth:  Six children received their First Communion on Easter. Confirmation will be June 15, 2025 with 6 being
confirmed. The Mission trip continues to fund raise.  They have raised money with the Lenten meals and
donations.  There is a donation board at the front door as well.  There will be 24 attending the mission trip.
Bible camp will be July 7, 2025 to July 9, 2025 at Cedar Springs south of Osage.  Julie will  share dates and info
with First Lutheran in St. Ansgar.  Bible School will be August 4, 2025 to August 7, 2025.

Other items:  Jayne Olsen is working on updating member information. A form has been created for members to
use. Briana indicated the Home School group is done meeting at the church.  They made a $250.00 donation to the
church. The church video has been completed; however, Donna wanted to make some changes. She will plan to
show the video at the next meeting, May 21, 2025. Our 6-month review with First Lutheran Church in St. Ansgar is
due. Pastor Staley will set up a date and time and let the council know. Pastor Staley will be gone June 22, 2025,
and he has asked Pastor Saethre to cover for him. 

 

                          

Church Council Updates

A Prayer Chain has been started for First Grace, but it is not too
late to sign up! There is a sign up sheet on the board in the church

sanctuary or let Amber Hanson know if you would like to be
added. Instructions have been sent out by email to those who

have already signed up. If you didn’t receive them, please also let
Amber know. 

Thank you to Watt’s Theatre; Ty& Bri Williamson,
 for generously showing

 “The King of Kings” movie. Approximately 620 people 
watched Jesus’ incredible journey. Thanks also to the
Discipleship Committee for organizing the tickets and

business locations, and to Vickie Maakestad and Sheila
Olsen for the extra help with the tickets. If you go into
any of these business, please thank them for offering

tickets: 
Olsen Implement, Paradise Pizza, Homers Bar & Grill, 

S & S Locker, Spahn & Rose, Teluwut, Bree’s Tire, &
Emerson’s on Main.

We are so blessed to have had such wonderful Sunday School teachers this
year! A huge thank you to Ashley & Hakkon Rosendahl, Britney & Alec Walls,

Crystal Adams, Heather Mitchell, Margo Young, Nicole Kleckner, Heather
Huffman, Brett Barker, Amber Hanson, Nicole Wigern, and Jodi Demuth for the

commitment to teach our youth each week. You are a gift from God!!



Meet our Missionary family 

The Isder’s: 
Luke, Rachel, Grant, Micah, and Nora. 

They are serving in Chiang Mai, Thailand.

You can connect with them at:
THEISDER5@GMAIL.COM

Please add them to your daily prayers.

Isaiah 6:8

 Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?”

And I said, “Here am I. Send me!”

Thank you to all who “let their light shine” during  our Lenten and Easter services. We are fortunate
to have so many willing to help serve - all of our youth and families who helped prepare and serve
meals, and also deliver the sermons, those who helped with children’s messages, those who lead
Lenten worship services, the Faith Formation Committee for planning all Lenten services and
providing a meal with proceeds going to our missionaries, and to those who clean our church weekly.
Also thanks for the Easter lily donations, set up & clean up at the theater, ushers, greeters,
communion assistants, and all special music provided. We also want to thank Julie Anhorn for
leading First Communion classes and planning weekly Sunday School lessons. A special thank you to
Pastor Saethre for providing our Lenten Sunday messages and to Pastor Staley for our Easter
Sunday message. We are truly so grateful for ALL of you!

**Or fill out the 
Automatic Giving 

form found on 
the last page



Weekly Attendance:                    
April 6- 107
April 13- 136                                                
April 20- 210
April 27- 119

Giving through March 2025
General Fund Giving : $10,802.00
Building Fund Giving:  $1,705.00
Youth Fund Giving: $3,999.12

Donations/Memorials:      
*Mission donation from Peace Lutheran Church, Northwood, IA - $385.00
*Mission donation from Faith Lutheran Church, Monona, IA - $300.00
*Donation from Home School families for use of the church - $250.00

Helpers in MAY:

READERS:
May 4 - Tracy Ruehlow
May 11 - Trever Olsen
May 18 - Beth Pearson
May 25 - Ashley Rosendahl

COMMUNION ASSISTANTS:
May 4 - Jeff Olsen
May 18 - Jay Olsen

TREATS:
May 4- Mike & Tracy Ruehlow
May 11- Theresa Schaefer
May 18 - Dave & Kathy Stauffer
May 25 - Janele Valasek

GREETERS:
May 4- Tracy Kleckner
May 11- Doug & Trisha Lang
May 18 - Jeff & Deb Huftalin
May 25 -  Nick Hemman

Romans 12:11

11 Never be lacking in zeal, but keep your spiritual fervor, serving the Lord.



T U E S D A Y  W E D N E S D A Y  T H U R S D A Y  F R I D A Y  S U N D A Y M O N D A Y
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S A T U R D A Y

*10AM 
Bible Study
*11AM-1PM 
Office Hrs.

9:30 AM Sunday 
School

10:30 AM
Worship with 

Children
Singing

10:30 AM 
Worship with 
Communion

Pastor’s day off

Pastor’s day off

Pastor’s day off

Pastor’s day off

9:30 AM Sunday 
School 

10:30 AM 
Worship 

with Communion
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29

10:30 AM
 Worship

30

*10AM 
Bible Study
*11AM-1PM 
Office Hrs.

*10AM 
Bible Study
*11AM-1PM 
Office Hrs.

*5:30 Council
Meeting

Memorial 
Day

Youth Mission 
Trip

May 31 - June 8

31



 Community Bible Camp 

Where: 
When: 
Why: 

Who: All kids going into 2nd-all that finished 8th grade are welcome!!
What: 3 days spent at camp soaking in God’s world and hearing & learning
His Word! Camp has wonderful cabins, indoor showers and restrooms,
campfire sites, sand volleyball court, Gaga Ball, paintball, basketball court,
soccer and softball fields, hiking trails, miniature golf, and fun on the Cedar
River! (river/weather conditions permitting) 

Cedar Springs Camp, 1260 River Road, Floyd, Iowa 
Monday, July 7 - Wednesday, July 9, 2025 

 Any questions, please call Julie Anhorn @ 641-832-8279 
To the best of my knowledge all registration and health information is correct. I give my permission for my child to
participate in all camp activities, including tubing. I agree that the church, the camp or camp staff will not be held
responsible for any accidents or personal injury. I also grant permission for my child’s photo to be taken and used
in camp publications by either First Grace Lutheran Church or Cedar Springs Bible Camp. 

1. Volunteer being Camp Nurse:
2. Registration:
3. Wherever needed:
4. Activities on:
5.Chaperone Tubing. 

Monday Monday
Monday(overnight) 

Tuesday Wednesday 

Tuesday(overnight)
Wednesday 

Wednesday(until 5:00pm) 
Monday
Tuesday 

Tuesday
Wednesday 

Other:__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Cost: 

To get out into God’s beautiful space and worship & praiseHim! 
Together we will be involved in so many fun activities! Including, but not limited to
😀Bible Study, Crafts, Worship, Team Sports, Music, T.A.G.(Time Alone w/God) 

 Join us on God’s Team! 

(Please make checks payable to First Grace Lutheran Church) 

To help make our camp be the best it can be we will need teen & adult volunteers to help with the many
activities such as: tubing, crafts, staying overnight, helping during the day, and of course, someone to
serve as camp nurse.  Please consider volunteering by signing up below. 

 
Camper’s name: _________________________________________ Grade completed this year_________ 

Address:________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone No.: ________________________ Parent Cell Phone No.: __________________________ 

Amount Paid: __________ Date paid: ___________ Financial Aid Needed: Yes No 

As parents/volunteers, I/we would like to help with: (Please circle what you could volunteer with at Camp) 

1st Camper … $150.00 2nd Camper … $145.00
3rd Camper … $140.00 4th Camper … $135.00 

Registration Form & $25 deposit (included in cost) is due June 15th. Balance due at camp registration.

_____________________________________________________________
(Parent signature) 

(If additional forms are needed, contact Julie or simply make a copy!)






